

National Little Britches Rodeo Association 5050 Edison Ave., Suite 105 Colorado Springs, CO 80915 (P) 719-389-0333 (F) 719-578-1367 www.nlbra.com

April 6, 2022

National Little Britches Executive Call

On the call: Annie Walter- Executive Director, Jason Grubb, Kerbi Bowden, Jodi Stoddard, Brad Nuckles, Sam Stoddard, Paul Bottini, Mark Massey, Jimmy Lovelady, Tim Rice, Danny Cerezo, John Stewart, Galen Shumaker, Kevin Hollingsworth, Billy Nelson, Sam Smith

Jason Grubb called the meeting to order.

Annie received three phone calls regarding the Badlands LB rodeo that was held March 20-21. The steer wrestling and trail course was running back-to-back that weekend. The bull dogging steers and the mailbox for the trail course were not at the rodeo Friday night. A letter was sent to Jodi putting the franchise on probation but after the previous weekend's rodeos Annie started receiving numerous calls and emails about the probation letter. Annie summarized for the board the concerns that were brought to her about the probation. Also the judges sheets were turned in late, some of them were missing signatures those were sent back to secretary for signatures. Jodi was able to explain to the board her concerns.

Kevin made a motion to put Badlands LB rodeo on probation and Tim Rice second. Roll call vote: Jason, Kerbi, Brad, Sam Stoddard, Paul, Mark, Tim, Danny, Galen, Kevin, Sam Smith No: Jimmy, Jodi, Billy and John Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted

Mark made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Brad seconded.

Kerbi Bowden NLBRA Executive Board Secretary

Signed by Annie Walter approved 9/24/2022